
Minutes of the Fifteenth Ordinary meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 4th January 2016 at 7.30pm at Blunsdon Village Hall.

Present:  Cllrs Jankinson, Ainscow, Bennett, Boyd, Compton, Herron, James, Kilby and Ricketts;  
                    SBCllr McCracken; 1 member of the public.
Apologies: Cllr Keates; SBCllr Bishop (late arrival).

167.  DECLARATIONS  OF  INTEREST
         Cllr Compton declared an interest in planning application S/15/2090 being a neighbour of the site..

168.  MINUTES  OF  THE  FOURTEENTH  ORDINARY  MEETING
Proposed by Cllr Compton, seconded by Cllr Boyd, all agreed, that they be accepted as a 

true record.
169.  MATTERS  ARISING  FROM  THE  MINUTES

a) Redhouse Community Centre – bank account still not opened with Co-op requesting registered charity number and this could take up to three months to be issued.  There had been no further complaints regarding parking and Centre was running successfully.  
b)  Sam’s Lane/High Street corner pavement – extremely slippery and no action taken by SBC.
c) Gaveller Road bench – not relocated as location not considered suitable by SBC; now in store and PC could suggest other sites.
d)  Stadium meeting – Chairman and Clerk to attend on 7th January.
e)  Pavilion security – most of Maplins equipment required WiFi and wired cameras; Cllr James suggested Screwfix may have suitable system.
f)    TGV Community Mobiliser – Anna Smart to attend PC meeting on 18th January.
g) Hillside Way fencing – considerable number of panels and posts now wind damaged and Clerk had reported to Streetsmart again.
h) Neighbourhood Plan – next meeting to take place on 7th January.
i)    Isambard Way – not yet adopted but parking restrictions could be imposed with owner’s permission; SBC officer had advised they would enforce if imposed;  PC not yet consulted and Clerk to contact SBC.

j)    Salzgitter Drive bus stop – Cllr Ricketts had not yet received reply from SBCllr Tomlinson.

k) Broadbush trees – another tree had fallen across the road.
l)     Recreation Ground entrance – bush to be removed.
170.   PLANNING  DECISIONS  ADVISED  BY  SWINDON  
          S/15/1097:  Display of 2 entrance signs, 6 flag signs, 2 gantry monoliths, 14 banners and 2 large

          NIGI           gantry monoliths    at:
                             Land at Tadpole Farm
          S/15/1783:  Display of illuminated and non illuminated signage     at:

          IH                Abbey Meads Medical Practice.
           S/15/1827:  Erection of a two storey side extension   at:

           JROD          10 Malthouse Close, Blunsdon.

           S/15/1890:  Erection of a barn    at:

           JROD          Land off Little Rose Lane, Blunsdon.

           S/15/1909:  Erection of a single storey side extension   at:

           NIHO          6 Malthouse Close, Blunsdon.

          All permitted, with conditions.

171.   PLANNING  APPLICATIONS  DEPOSITED  FOR  COMMENT
          S/15/1585:   Erection of 3 storey building comprising ground floor retail (Class A1) and 14 

           HC              apartments        at:

                               Redhouse Village Centre.
          Cllrs agreed to support as the revisions relating to windows were welcomed in interests of 

          neighbour privacy.
S/15/2090:  Erection of a first floor rear extension and loft extension     at:

          HECO         Grove House, Widhill Lane, Blunsdon.
              Cllrs agreed to support as unaware of any planning reasons to object.
172.  CORRESPONDENCE   RECEIVED
a) Utilitywise – energy contract. 

b) SSE – Gas supply contract confirmation for Redhouse Community Centre.

c) SBC – invoice for Redhouse Community Centre buildings insurance.

d) Allbuild – increased charge for dog waste collection service - £2.50 per bin wef 1st February (Cllrs agreed to accept;  Brook Park bins required replacing; reports of dog fouling in Standen Way play area and green area behind tennis courts).

e) Victim support – request for financial contribution.

f) Email:  Voluntary Action Swindon – invite to  community centres get together, 12th January, 

                               10 - 12noon.

173.   COMMITTEE REPORTS
          None.
174.   NEIGHBOURHOOD  PLAN  - UPDATE
               Phil Smith, SBC  had issued details of all Plans across the Borough; six, including Blunsdon, at  

          various stages of progress, nine Parishes not in contact with SBC regarding NPs.
175.  COMMUNITY  GOVERNANCE  REVIEW
             Cllr Jankinson reported on meeting held on 30th December when PCllrs agreed:  PC should act as 

         “information giver”; leaflet to be prepared and delivered to every household in Parish; PCllrs would 

         carry out 100 each door to door interviews; info on suitable IDs to be sought;  Facebook page to be 
         set up; by end of first consultation stage PC to submit majority decision of Parishioners with 
         separate PC submission; public meetings across Parish to be arranged at proposal stage.
SBCllr Bishop joined the meeting.
176.   BUDGET  2016/17
               The Clerk had prepared and issued initial figures for consideration, options included no transfer of 

          services, transfer of services and transfer with funding towards costs in future.  Clerk to make 

          enquiries on availablility of external funding to assist with servicing costs.
177.   PARISH  MATTERS
a)  Cllr Boyd reported litter problems in High Street due to plastics waste being put out by residents on wrong day; he and his wife had cleared it up.
b) Cllr Ricketts passed on appreciation from Jovial Monk for arranging repairs to St Andrew’s Ridge Village Centre steps.
c) Cllr  Herron reported he had contacted SBC Customer Services regarding deferred collection of waste after Christmas period; this had necessitated many people visiting tip; no reply.  SBCllr McCracken advised SBC did not qualify for grant to increase frequency of waste collections.
d) Cllr Compton advised there was a three week delivery time for replacement recycling boxes.
e) Cllr Ainscow had noted damage to grass verge in front of Cemetery due to vehicles reversing over it.  Clerk to purchase suitable flexi-bollards.

f) Cllr Kilby reported service vehicles driving over edge of paths in Brook Park.

g) Cllr Kilby had installed basketball nets in Brook Park facility but one had already been damaged.

h) Cllr James reported business vehicles parking overnight in residential areas, contrary to property deed restrictions.

i) Cllr James had noted survey of street lighting around Redhouse was being carried out on 29th December.
j) Cllr James reported new BT broadband cables were being taken from existing boxes in Redhouse, for new properties only.  Justin Tomlinson MP was fighting for fibre broadband to be installed in Redhouse.
k) SBCllr Bishop commented on excessive flytipping in Turnpike Road over Christmas and New Year.
178.    SUMMONS  TO  ATTEND  THE  NEXT  MEETING
          Cllrs were summoned to attend the next meeting:  Monday 18th January, at 7.30pm at Abbey Meads 

          Community Primary School.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed.
                                                                                             ………………………………………...

                                                                                                    Chairman, 18th January  2016

